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PROJECT UPDATE 
 
Thank you very much for your patience and cooperation throughout the duration of this extremely crucial water infrastructure 
project. This notice is to provide you with an update on the next steps. The contractor will be connecting the 30” water main 
to the north side of the meter vault located at the corner of Elmhurst Avenue and Highland Street during the week of            
May 28, 2024. They will also be completing some storm sewer repairs during this week. This will be the last of the 
underground work for several weeks.  

The final connection on the north side of Kensington Road and Elmhurst Avenue is not scheduled to take place until early 
July due to material delays. However, between now and then, the contractor will be restoring the areas disturbed by the 
construction. Below is the tentative restoration schedule. 

TENTATIVE SCHEDULE OF THE WORK 
 

- Week of June 3, 2024 
• Begin prepping for restoration, including replacement of damaged concrete curb and sidewalk. 

- Week of June 10, 2024 
• Begin restoration of the asphalt. This only includes the trench; the entire street is scheduled to be ground 

and resurfaced from curb to curb at a later date.  
- Week of June 17, 2024 

• Restoration of the disturbed landscaping will take place. 

We will continue to update the project’s website with additional information or any changes to this schedule. The link to 
the project’s website is below. 

https://www.mountprospect.org/departments/public-works/water-sewer/emergency-water-system-interconnection  

WILL SERVICES TO MY PROPERTY BE AFFECTED?  
Regular services such as garbage pick-up, mail delivery, or emergency services from the Police or Fire Departments are 
expected to continue during construction. However, there may be times when construction activities temporarily restrict 
access to your property as the new water main is installed. We will try to make accommodations to keep these interruptions 
as short as possible. If a new curb or sidewalk is to be installed in front of your property, access to your driveway will be 
interrupted for an extended period. In that case, you will receive more specific information about the schedule for this work 
and how it affects your driveway access. 
 
HOW WILL MY WATER SERVICE BE AFFECTED?  
There are currently no planned disruptions for water service, as this project does not include service transfer. However, 
should that change and the work on-site impact water service, you will be notified, and instructions will follow after the 
connection.  
 

                           

                                                                                               

  

 

 
 
 
 
 

HOW CAN I GET MORE INFORMATION?  
Call the Public Works Department (847) 870-5640 or email 
to publicworksdept@mountprospect.org. 

VILLAGE OF MOUNT PROSPECT  
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT  
1700 W. Central Road  
Mount Prospect, IL 60056  
www.mountprospect.org  
Phone: 847-870-5640  
TDD: 847-392-1235 

https://www.mountprospect.org/departments/public-works/water-sewer/emergency-water-system-interconnection

